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Planning / Zoning 
 
September 
Permits Issued (9) Fees Collected ($530) 
YTD Permits Issued (121) Fees Collected ($46,790) 
Housing Permits (55) 
 
The PTI for Ashburn Woods Phase 2 has been approved by the OEPA, so a preconstruction 
meeting was held on Monday the 2nd with the developer and SiteWORX and work started that 
day on storm water/sewer and water. The anticipate finish date is Mid December. 
 
Also had a kickoff meeting with Water Works on Monday the 2nd who is doing the new water 
meter installs. Installations started that day and as of today yesterday 107 meters have been 
installed. Starting today there will be 6 crew members install meters. Output 15+ meters a day 
per person. Should be wrapped up by first of November. 
 
We have started addressing the issues that Mr. Marsh brought up in the last council meeting.    

• Culvert pipe erosion 
• Bank Erosion 
• Street sign replacement 

 
Should be receiving playset parts for Vesper Park this week or next to address the 
complaint.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


